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Meet our Team-email is first initial, last name @ioofhome.net 

Michael Davis, Lic. Administrator 
Sandy Calvert, Food Service Sup.      
Billie Esser, RN, MDS Coord.    
Justina Garfin, Human Resources Coord 
Ellen Hinecker, Activity Director  
Katie Kranz, Environmental Sup.    
Dave Byrd, Chaplain  

Director of Nursing, To Be Announced 
Admission Coord, To Be Announced  
Doug Ogaard, Maintenance Supervisor     
Sarah Runge, Office Manager         
Linda Steere, Lic. Social Worker                  
Megan Studer, Communications Coord.  
Chris Nielson, Receptionist/Med. Rec. 

1037-19th St. SW            

Mason City, IA  

50401    

Main Office:                  

(641)423-0428 

Therapy Center:               

(641)424-5716  

Fax Number:              

(641)-424-1068 

Resident Highlights 

Activity Highlights 

Activity Calendar 

 

 From the Byrdõs Nesté 

 
 HAPPY NEW YEAR!  It is hard to believe that we are in 2019 already.  This 

past year holds many memories for all of us, and each person remembers the year 
differently from those around us.  Through the ever -changing times of our lives, we 
can know with certainty that we have a Fatherõs Love that is a constant source of joy 
and peace. God chooses to share His love with us, so that we can share it with     
others.  
 As our Board members and staff look at this New Year, we can know with        
certainty that God will see us through every situation and circumstance we will         
encounter.   Working together to take care of those special people entrusted to us, 
is a privilege and honor that God bestows upon us.  God gives us inspirational 
words in the Bible to lift us up.  

Each of us need to be seekers of His wisdom: òBut the wisdom that comes 

from Heaven is first of all pure; then peace - loving, considerate, submis-

sive, full of mercy and good fruit, impartial and sincere. Peacemakers 

who sow in peace raise a harvest of righteousness.ó James 3:17- 18 As we 

work together to care for our residents, love is our guiding principle as we take time 
to see our residents as gifts from God.  

òAbove all, love each other deeply, because love covers over a multi-

tude of sins.  Offer hospitality to one another without grumbling. Each 

one should use whatever gift he has received to serve others, faithfully 

administering Godõs grace in its various forms.ó 1 Peter 4:8- 10  The work 

that we do, matters to God. When we take care of others, we remember how Jesus 
cared for those around Him as He showed us His servantõs heart. 

It is a joy to be a part of such a loving staff, who in conjunction with our Board 
members, strive each day to make the IOOF Home a community of neighbors         
looking out for each other. There is much we can learn from each other, so letõs 
spend this year working to improve each day in the way we interact with others. 
Every person is carrying burdens of some sort.  When we recognize that is true for 

all people, we see the wisdom from Galatians 6:2: òBear you one anotherõs 

burdens, and so fulfill the law of Christ.ó  

2019 will be filled with all kinds of opportunities and challenges.                 
Our community here at the IOOF Home is an important part of who we are as        
individuals.  With God leading our Board, staff, and residents, we are under His 
watch -care, and He will guide us with loving principles to lift us up.  Letõs work     
together to make our neighborhood a community that reflects love, mercy, grace 
and compassion to those who travel with us.  

                                           In His Love,  

                                           Pastor Dave  

Receive our         
paperless         
newsletter by 
emailing  

ñGo Greenò to     
info@ioofhome.net  

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year from all of us at the IOOF Home!! 

  

We want to help announce some changes to VA Pension asset limit/net 

worth to receive financial assistance from the VA to help pay for high      

medical expenses.  This number has gone from an unwritten $80,000 to 

$123,600 for a pension, therefore more might qualify now for assistance.   

 

These pension rules took effect on 10/18/18.  Net worth is now defined as 

the sum of assets and annual income.  Deductible medical expenses in-

cludes ñpayments for items or services that are medically necessary; that 

improve a disabled individualôs functioning; or that prevent, slow, or ease an 

individualôs functional decline.ò  

 

Defines facilities and deductible medical expenses as: 

-ADL-activities of daily living such as bathing, eating, toileting  

-IADL-Instrumental activities of daily living such as food prep, handling 

medications, housekeeping.  These may be counted as medical expenses 

if: attendant provides the disable individual with health/custodial care. 

Other items include: 

-Smoking Cessation products  

-Adaptive equipment (payments for service animals including vet bills) 

-Cosmetic Procedures-performed to include congenital, accidental           

deformity, or related to tx for dx medical condition.    

  If you have questions about these changes please contact: 

  Rosetta Waychus, Director of Veterans Affairs 641-421-3085 
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LSVT BIG & LOUD 
Graduates Class 

Fri, Jan. 11th              
12:00-1:00 

Keep up with the                
exercises you have 
learned and stay active 
with your certified LSVT 

BIG therapist.   

Blood Pressure 
Screening 

Thurs. Jan. 3rd 

Senior Center  

11:00-12:00 

No Appointment  
Needed!  

********************************************************************************************************************* 

Happy Birthday In Loving Memory 

Reuben Stromley 1/7 

Millie Pals 1/15 

Frank Ahrens 1/23 

Edwin McDaniel 1/25 

Bert Johnson 1/27 

 

 

Please join us in the dining 
room with Chaplain Dave on  
Wednesday, Jan. 2nd at 

2:00pm for                                       
a memorial service .  

Jesus said, ñDonôt let 
your hearts be       

troubled.  Trust in me.  
There are many 

rooms in my Fatherôs 
house; I would not tell 
you this if it were not 
true.  I am going there 
to prepare a place for 
you.ò  John 14:1-2 

 
Thirsty Thursday 

Join us for wine and             
appetizers  

Thurs Jan. 17th 3-4:00       
Dining Room 

 w/guest speaker                           
tŀƳ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ                                         

!ƳŜǊƛ/ƻǊǇǎ aŜƳōŜǊΣ                        
Lƻǿŀ [ŜƎŀƭ !ƛŘ  

Activity Highlights  
 
December was such fun for the residents and staff, thanks to the many groups 
that came in.  We all enjoyed the singers, dancers, volunteer led bingo, trips to 
Music Man Square, night Christmas light rides, community secret Santa gifts, 
Southbridge Mall outing, crafts led by the kids, making gingerbread houses, 
holiday crafts and special worship events.  Thanks to the warmer and drier 
weather in December resident bus rides were able to occur quite frequently.     
We really enjoyed seeing Santaôs house at Clear Lake and eating Cookies Etc. 
cookies as we rode around.  We enjoyed frosty malts, sundaes and hot cocoa as 
well.  Residents can sign up for trips of interest and then the number of trips to 
make sure everyone gets to go will be scheduled.  The annual Resident         
Christmas Party was so enjoyable.  The plates of goodies, the band and of course Mr. and Mrs. Santa 
made this a great party.  

Congratulations Brandon Johnson-Certified Nurse Aide  
2018ôs Employee of the Year!!  

 
ñBrandon is one of the best aides I have met.  Always willing to help.  Great with the residents.  
Perfect for this job.  Love himò 
ñVery kind, very good and takes time with the residents.  Always happyò   
ñSeriously wish we could clone him!  So helpful and great anticipating what the residentôs 
needs.  Able to get so much done so quickly without making residents feel rushed.ò 
ñVery compassionate and understanding.  Very good with the residents, friendly with staffò  
ñVery good with residents & so caring! Keeps a positive attitude on the floor.  Take his time  
and listens to residentôs needsò  

The residentôs enjoyed 
viewing the Christmas 
trees at Music Man 
Square & the lights out 
in the community  

We have so 
appreciated 
all of the 
carolers that 
have come 
to our  
building 


